Beverly G Cleff, Ed.D., APRN
150 Country Estates Circle # 103

Reno, NV 89511    [775]-870-9394
Thank you for your interest in becoming my patient.  I have been providing psychotherapy and medication management services in the Reno area for the past 30 years. I have been honored that so many people were willing to share their stories with me, and allowed me to watch them develop into happier, more functional people.  My basic goal in providing therapy is to assist my patients to feel at ease in their own skin and in the world; to discover and embrace the person they want to be.  The services offered include therapy sessions that can be either an hour or half hour in length, as well as medication management when indicated. In order to provide these services, there are certain requirements that govern how I run my practice, as well as policies that have proven to be effective.
Do not mail any forms to me using email, it is not secure.
Essentially there are only two ‘rules’ for patients: come to your sessions and pay your bills when seen or when billed.  Otherwise, you decide what your goals are and what will be addressed, and I adhere to professional guidelines in supporting you as you do that.  Scheduling an appointment is making a commitment that affects all my other patients. I do not call patients to remind them of appointments. There will be charges for canceling, missing, or changing an appointment. We will bill your insurance, but you have the final responsibility for all payments. 

Office hours start at 9am and end at 3pm Mon, Tues and Thurs, 9 to noon on Wed.  I am not in the office on Friday.  I check my voicemail frequently and respond to messages in order of priority. I do not text, and prefer phone messages rather than email. If your issue is critical or can not wait for a response from me, please go to Urgent Care or call 911. You should contact your pharmacy before you run out of your medication so they can alert me to provide refills. Any patient I prescribe for must be seen at least every 3 months to get refills.

I know I have crammed a lot of information on to this page, somewhat abruptly.  I will always be available to you to discuss any issues you have regarding this information, or your care.  I can not, no matter how hard I try, resolve problems I do not know about.
Again, thank you for contacting me, and welcome to my practice.

